
General Internal Medicine (GIM) in
Canada has traditionally defined it-

self as primarily a hospital-based dis-
cipline. General internists are
consultants practicing what would be
termed hospital medicine in the
United States, primarily at academic
hospitals and large or mid-sized com-
munity hospitals. At academic cen-
ters, general internists play a central
role in the education of residents and
medical students in GIM clinical
teaching units. In the outpatient set-
ting, general internists do not provide
primary care. Rather, general in-
ternists see patients who are referred
by a primary care provider (family
physician) for consultation regarding a
specific question or concern.

After years of advocacy and de-
bate, GIM in Canada has recently

agement of complex multi-system
disease, comprehensive care of the
adult patient in an integrated fashion,
and expertise in special areas such
as obstetrical medicine and perioper-
ative medicine. Recognition of GIM
as a subspecialty was seen by many
general internists as a means of
achieving greater recognition, re-
spect, and organizational strength.

While GIM remains a popular ca-
reer choice among internal medicine
residents in Canada, it remains to be
seen over the coming years what
proportion of residents will pursue
certification in GIM rather than re-
maining in internal medicine. Overall,
these developments suggest that the
identity of GIM in Canada may in-
creasingly diverge from that of GIM
in the United States.

entered a new stage of develop-
ment: the Royal College of Physi-
cians and Surgeons of Canada has
formally recognized GIM as a dis-
tinct subspecialty of internal medi-
cine. This change has significant
implications, risks, and opportunities
for the future of GIM in Canada. In-
ternal medicine residents can con-
tinue to be certified in the specialty
of internal medicine after completing
4 years of training, but they must
complete a total of 5 years of train-
ing (3 years in internal medicine plus
2 years in GIM) to be certified in the
subspecialty of General Internal
Medicine.

GIM has sought to define its role
and value as distinct from that of the
broad specialty of internal medicine,
with a focus on diagnosis and man-
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